
DATE/EVENTS 

 

Homework Centre Mondays 3.30pm to 

5.00pm Weeks A & B  

Thursdays Week A ONLY 

Senior Study Evening 7.00pm to 9.00pm 

Wednesdays   

 

Thursday 13th December - P&C Dinner 

Meeting 6.00pm  

Thursday 13th December -  Platinum Excur-

sion to Dubbo  

Wednesday 19th December - Last Day of 

School  for students  

Thursday 20th December  - School Holidays 

Commence  

 

2019  

NOTICE: CANTEEN WILL BE 

CLOSED THE FIRST WEEK BACK  

OF SCHOOL (6TH, 7TH & 8TH 

FEB) — WE APOLOGISE FOR ANY 

INCONVENIENCE  

 

Wednesday 6th February, 2019  - Years 7, 

11, 12 return to school  

Thursday 7th February, 2019 - Years 8, 9, 

10 return to school  

Wednesday 13th February to Friday 15th 

February, 2019  - Burrendong Excursion for 

Year 7 and Year 10 Peer Support  
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Students of the Year for 2018  

P&C All Rounder  VET School Based Trainee  

Moorambilla Voices  

Mark Leonard  

Memorial Trophy 



Principals Report 

Dear School Community, 

I hope that when each student and family look back on their year, you can reflect on what opportunities you grabbed with both 

hands and what things you passed up or maybe, gave up on. I hope you took some great opportunities and had a chance to grow 

as a person or took on a new challenge and succeeded at something you previously maybe feared. 

In 2018 I have witnessed many highlights which make me proud to be associated with Nyngan High School. We have such a 

diverse school which shows strength in all areas: academia, sport, culture, creative and performing arts, career development,  

community engagement and leadership.  

Some of these highlights include: 

 The swimming and athletics carnivals- seeing our enthusiastic students participating to the absolute best of their abili-

ties. 

 Attendance and leadership from school members at important community events such as ANZAC day, Harmony Day, 

NAIDOC Week, Nyngan Show, Ag expo. 

 Our SRC working tirelessly to run school events like Positive Ed games, School Discos, celebration BBQ’s and regular-

ly visiting the residents at the Mick Glennie hostel. 

 Seeing our kids have opportunities to grow through programs like Duke of Ed, Didg group, Sista Speak, Aboriginal 

dance, Art workshops and representative sport. 

 The Tongling No15 Middle School exchange and the opportunity of a lifetime for eight of our wonderful students.  

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Reminder for the Start of 2019 

Whilst our school staff return to duty on Tuesday 5th February 2019, students commence following this Staff Development 

Day: 

 Years 7, 11 and 12 students return on Wednesday 6th February  

 Years 8,9 and 10 students will return on Thursday 7th February 

Staff development Days in 2019 

There will be Staff Development Days held at the beginning of Terms 1, 2 and 3 in 2019, where students are not required to be 

at school on the Monday. This requires parents and carers to organise their own arrangements for the day and although the 

school will be open, supervision will not be available for students. 

 At the end of 2019, Thursday the 19th of December will be a Staff Development Day. The school will be open on this day, 

however, there will be no supervision for students available and parents should make their own arrangements for the day.  

Alternate Work Organisation (AWO) in 2019 

We are awaiting information regarding our AWO (Mid-Term break) from our Director Educational Leadership, Mr Charles 

Dwyer. Our school community and partners are all in favour of this arrangement for our school and I am hopeful to hear very 

soon about intentions from the Department of Education for 2019. 

I will notify the community as soon as we receive any word on this matter. 

Thank You So Much!!! 

To our dedicated staff, my sincerest thanks for an amazing year. The sign of a good team is that people know their own role 

and can support others in their role, to achieve a goal. Nyngan High is very lucky to have such a strong, whole staff team.  

I would like to thank our two major partner associations for their ongoing support of our school and a continued commitment to 

helping provide an environment which supports kids at all times. 

The Nyngan High School Parents & Citizens Association, led by Mrs Neralie Quarmby, has been a very welcoming and hard-

working group this year. They have provided a vital voice and support needed, with the major project of installing cooled water 

stations in our school being finalised. Our P&C is a vital cog in the wheel as our school moves forward to provide a better edu-

cational and learning environment for all students. 

Similarly, the Nyngan Local Aboriginal Education Consultative Group, led by Mrs Marea Johnson, has been a strong group 

who continually advocate for the best interests of our Aboriginal students, which is also beneficial for all students. We have 

enjoyed a forthright relationship again this year and provided a wonderful array of cultural experiences for our community to 

embrace. Our Nyngan AECG is a respected team member of the school community. 

Additionally, I would like to extend my sincere thanks to our community and business partners who have supported the school 

again in 2018. The Bogan Shire Council has again been a major leader with the school- facilitating a successful relationship 

with the Tongling community in China; and continually seeking input from our students to help guide community planning. To 

all businesses, employers, families and community members who have supported school events and our students this year I 

thank you whole heartedly and seek your assistance again in 2019. 

Farewell & Good Luck 

In 2018 we are saying goodbye to some highly valued staff members. 

Ms Alison Strong has received her incentive transfer and is moving to Canobalos Rural Technology High School. Alison has 

proven to be a wonderful staff member, who strives to have her students achieving highly in the sciences and insists on kids 

using their brains to the fullest extent. Alison has taken on the role of Year Advisor when Ms Stafford was on maternity leave 

and has recently accompanied our students to China, doing a magnificent job. Farewell Alison and we wish you all the best. 

 

 



  

              

         

              

  

Ms Natalie Bulmer has taken a teaching position on the South Coast for next year, to be back with her family. Natalie has given 

Nyngan High two amazing years of dedication as a temporary teacher. These teaching staff often get no say in what they will 

be teaching and have to adjust to a new school or changes very quickly. Natalie has been a wonderful asset to our school and 

the English faculty. She also took the time to coach netball for the Nyngan Tigers showing dedication to the town and our kids. 

Farewell Natalie and we wish you the best of luck. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you  

On behalf of the Livebetter staff and clients we would like to thank  Nyngan High School for 

their participation in donating cans and bottles to Livebetter.  

We were able to raise funds for the benefit of our clients. 

Wishing you all a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. 

From all the Livebetter staff and clients.  

PEACE AND BLESSINGS FOR YOUR HOLIDAY BREAK. MAY IT BE FILLED WITH JOY, HAPPINESS AND 

THE PEOPLE WHO MEAN THE MOST TO YOU! 

 

Michael Gibson 

Principal 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjL7py8xpnfAhVEQH0KHUs5D48QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.agedcareguide.com.au%2Flivebetter-community-services-central-west&psig=AOvVaw3CG_QvFSkChdJR7a6I2EgK


Deputy Principal News 

I would like to acknowledge the Wongaibon people who are the traditional owners of the land and pay my respect to elders 

both past and present and extend that respect to all Aboriginal people.  

Humanity is our Positive Education focus for this term. Humanity can be something that is both hard to define and something 

that can feel much bigger than us as individuals. However, humanity is simply about connecting with others, understanding 

others and being respectful of others knowing that we are all human and that, at times, we all have struggles. I know I have had 

a few struggles lately and it is the connection with others that has really helped.  

Humanity incorporates the character strengths of love, kindness and social intelligence.   

Incorporating the character strength of kindness in your life means to be kind and generous to others. You can never be too 

busy to lend a hand or do someone a favor. Kind people enjoy doing things for others even if they don’t know them well.  

Kindness falls under the humanity virtue as it flourishes in caring relationships with others.  

To connect as humans we need to have social intelligence. Social intelligence means you are aware of the motives and feelings 

of other people and you know how to react in social situations with people from all walks of life. It doesn’t matter what skin 

colour, what nationality or whether you are male or female but you know how to communicate with everyone. The most im-

portant thing is what we do with our awareness and how we use it to connect with others.  

Finally love is also a trait of humanity. It is similar to kindness except that the feelings are reciprocated. When you love you are 

loved back. To love you need to be compassionate and free of judgment which can be an extremely difficult thing to do espe-

cially with people we don’t know.  

We often judge because we think we know. My husband has taught me a very valuable lesson about judging. He used to always 

say to me “you think you are a mind reader”. I must admit on reflection I did. I knew exactly what he was thinking and why he 

was doing things, like leaving the washing on the floor to spite me. I have now realized that I am not a mind reader and I try 

not to judge others as everyone is fighting a battle that we know nothing about. So love and be kind in all situations even when 

the washing is lying on the floor, maybe there is a viable reason.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

              

         

              

  

The following students have shown humanity this term and always strive for our values of Positive Education: 

Year 7 – Tyson Deebank. He has an optimistic approach to his everyday life and is the epitome of what we are striving towards 

with positive education. He is a great friend to his peers and gives 110% in all he does. 

 

Year 8 - Will Richards for being a committed role model to his peers, always supporting others and persevering through chal-

lenges. Will is always going the extra mile, ensuring the school’s core values are met by himself and those around him. 

 

Year 9 -  Fira Tresnawati for facing the massive challenge of conquering a new country, new school and new social scene with 

extreme resilience, perseverance and a beautiful smile.  

Year 10 – Cale Dunn. The kindness, compassion and empathy you show for those around you every single day. Keep up the 

good fight, you are doing your part in making the world a better place. 

Year 11 – Tobey Whelan. Although he is a quiet student who doesn't like the spotlight, Tobey participates in all activities and 

is willing to have a go at anything! This term Tobey supported Mr Dal Forno's Movember campaign by growing a fetching 

goatee and Mo as well as participating in the futsal comp and any Pos Ed activity completed this term.  

The following students have done the unthinkable and that is attending school every day of Term 4 to date. These students up-

hold the values of Nyngan High in every way and are congratulated on a fine effort. 

Magfira Tresnawati 

Max Hoare 

Caroline Walsh 

Reuben Stapleton 

Thank you Nyngan High School for a challenging 2018, it is certainly never boring. I look forward to what 2019 has in store 

for all of us. Have a very restful holiday and do something you really love.   

 

Angie Bush 

Deputy Principal 

 

 

 

P & C News 

A big thank you to all those who have volunteered to assist the P & C this year.  From manning the Nyngan Show and Nyngan 

Senior Rugby League gates, selling raffle tickets and to attending our meetings that are held twice each term, your help was 

greatly appreciated. 

I would also like to sincerely thank Mr Gibson and Mrs Bush for their invaluable guidance and time to our P and C this year.  

Our five water bubblers we purchased from the grant we received from the Commonwealth Bank of Australia are currently 

being installed.  How wonderful it is to have cooled filtered water available to students and staff throughout the school, there is 

even one in the ag plot! 

I wish you all a happy and relaxing time over the holidays. 

                                   “May your Christmas sparkle with moments of love, laughter 

                                                  and  goodwill.  Merry Christmas to you all” 

 

Thank you 

Neralie Quarmby - President 



  

              

         

              

  

 Sports Report  

Good evening ladies and gentleman, 

With 3316 hrs approximately dedicated to school sports excluding travel time to various places such as Sydney, Bathurst, Or-

ange, Newcastle and surrounding towns, 2018 has seemingly come and gone in the blink of an eye!  

Yet another busy year, another successful year. I could not be more proud of the efforts of our students and grateful for the staff 

who have taken different sport groups away either as a coach or as supervisor. 

As standard, we have run weekly school sport which takes place on a Wednesday afternoon. School sport is a mandatory re-

quirement of the department of education and affords the students an opportunity to experience and develop new skills in a 

range of sports that they may not usually think of trying, or have the opportunity to try and. We endeavour to offer a wide vari-

ety of sports to increase the student participation and expose students to new and exciting new games they might not ordinarily 

try. I think again we have done this year and look to offer even more next year. 

Throughout the year there were many carnivals, knockout competitions and gala days that Nyngan has participated in covering 

a range of sports. In 2018, Nyngan represented and achieved in the following: 

 Annual school swimming and athletics carnivals 

 Regional and State swimming carnivals 

 Regional and state athletics carnivals 

 Boys Open cricket 

 CHS lawn bowls – triples 

 Regional CHS lawn bowls-Triples 

 Tom Kemp Rugby League Champions 

 Netball CHS gala day 

 CHS lawn Bowls – singles state finals 

 NSW Netball cup – regional qualifiers for one team 

 Far West trophy Rugby League 

 14s Buckley Shield Rugby League – semi finalists 

 Boys and girls touch football – girls touch semi finalists 

 Girls league tag 

 CHS state triples – Tim Walsh representing Nyngan 

 State gymnastics – Amber Dutton 2nd Place Division E Team 

 Ronny Gibbs Rugby – Opens league undefeated champions, U14s runners up 

 Rugby 7s union gala day – inauguaral in Nyngan plus Dubbo gala day 

 Rugby 7s state finalists 

 Rugby 7s experience playing at half time in Australia vs Ireland with training from Australian players and coaches 

 Western School Sport IM Basketball Team – Ethan Light 

 Trae Smith and Tyson Deebank – U13s regional indoor cricket side 

That is an amazing list of achievements and truly highlights the skills and determination of our students.  

During the presentation night, we awarded those students who have had an amazing year of sport success and representation 

with the Premiers Sporting Challenge Medal, Sportspersons of the year and the Mark Leonard Trophy. The premiers sporting 

challenge medal acknowledges one student in each school for their outstanding commitment to fair play and achievement in 

their sporting discipline and overall contribution to their schools weekly program.  

 



They do not have to be the most outstanding or gifted of athletes, but merely participate to the best of their abilities, show great 

sportsmanship and turn up with a continually positivity attitude and dedication to sports and physical activity. This year’s win-

ner has been all of that and more. The premiers sporting challenge medal for 2018 was awarded to Trae Smith.  

The sportswoman and sportsman of the year is awarded to the student who has performed and represented Nyngan High school 

on a regular basis all year with their efforts earning them points which are tallied for an overall winner. This years winners 

have again proven themselves worthy recipients with both awards being hotly contested. 

The sportsman of the year goes to a student who has again had a hand in nearly every sport on offer. He has been a member of 

the OPENs rugby league teams, swimming age champion, regional and state swimmer with numerous best and fairest points 

for his determination and sportsmanship. A very talented athlete who always gives his best no matter what, the 2018 sportsman 

of the year was awarded to Rory Quarmby. 

The sportswoman has also had a stellar year. She was a member of the OPENs netball team, league tag, girls rugby 7’s gala day 

and was swimming age champion, regional swimmer and regional and state representative in athletics with numerous best and 

fairest points awarded. A gifted and multitalented athlete who has really stepped up this year, the 2018 sportswoman of the year 

was awarded to Ebony Martin. 

The Mark Leonard Trophy for 2018 is awarded for outstanding contribution to sport at Nyngan High School. It is awarded the 

athlete that has represented Nyngan high school to the highest order and with courage, determination and high skill level. They 

have been the most successful and consistent athlete throughout the year, with that said, the 2018 Mark Leonard Trophy could 

not be split this year as is the competitiveness and talent we have on offer. The two recipients for 2018 were Ebony Martin and 

Rory Quarmby. 

2018 has been a highly successful year yet again for Nyngan High School. I would like to thank all of the staff, parents and 

community members who have contributed to sports programs here at school in any capacity. 

I would also like to thank The Bogan Shire Council, Nyngan golf club, Nyngan Bowling club, Nyngan tennis club, the Nyngan 

pool, Bogan bulls, and Nyngan tigers rugby league for allowing us to use your facilities and your continued support of our 

school teams. It is greatly appreciated and ensures students remain active in a range of activities and can showcase their talents 

and experience success. 

 

Bring on 2019 

Thank you. 

 

T. Dal Forno 

Sports Coordinator 

 

 

 

 



  

              

         

              

  

Western Sydney University Camp 

Last week myself and a couple of my peers attended an Indigenous Western Sydney University camp with several other rural 

and remote towns. Accompanied by Mr Miles, we also picked up children from Gilgandra with Brewarrina already meeting us 

at our school. We participated in three courses of our choosing, some of these courses included Law, Plant Sustainability and 

Engineering. 

On the first day my group went to the Hawkesbury campus to participate in an Engineering course, where a professor talked to 

us about all things engineering. He taught us how aeroplanes work and fly, showed us what we would weigh on other planets 

and he had a cool mirror display where if you stepped into it, it would show you an infinite amount of yourself. I found this 

course very interesting as I learnt things that I didn’t know before! 

On the second day we travelled back to Hawkesbury to take part in Plant Sustainability. In this course we discovered how you 

properly look after plants and the importance they have on the environment, we also learnt the importance of bees and how 

they turn nectar into honey. During this we were allowed to go inside the Hawkesbury Green House and look at all the machin-

ery that is used to sustain all plants.  

On the last day we travelled to the Campbelltown campus where we participated in a Law course; during this we learnt all the 

ins and outs of the judicial system.  This course was very interesting and was followed by traditional Aboriginal games. Later 

that day we were privileged to hear a talk from an Aboriginal elder who taught us about dreaming and ancient Aboriginal cus-

toms.  

Overall this trip was very fulfilling and a wonderful experience to have taken part in. I am grateful for the opportunity.  

Bailey McBrien 

 

 

 



 IM Basketball 

On Monday 3rd December, Ethan Light travelled to Orange to compete in the Western NSW 

Regional Basketball Gala Day at the Neville Howse Stadium. This day was a selection event 

for the Western Regional School Sports Association PWID basketball competition. 

Ethan played in the Canobolas High School team, which were the overall winners of the Gala 

Day. Ethan also received the honour of being selected to play in the Western NSW Basketball 

IM team. He is looking forward to competing at State in Sydney in May, 2019.  

Well Done and Congratulations Ethan!  

 

       Tammy Hamblin 

 

 

 

BraSpeak  had its last session yesterday and a small group of boys 

headed down to Nyngan Toyota to have a look around.  

We saw how cars were painted, got under some hoods and met 

with some former students of Nyngan High that are apprentices 

down there. We also had a chance to look at some new utes and 

asked lots of questions.  

Cheers to Tony and Judy Elias for having us and to Russell 

Thompson for showing us around.  

  

 

 

 

 

4V Cakes  

We have been learning about landscapes in Stage 4 Geography. There are coastal, mountain and desert landscapes. On Tuesday 

we decorated cupcakes with all sorts of delicious treats that that represented the various landscapes.  

We loved icing and  decorating the cupcakes and they looked pretty good!      



  

              

         

              

  

Lock ‘em Up, Knock ‘em Down Dubbo Excursion 

 

On Wednesday 5th December, Room 1 and 2 went on an excursion to Dubbo. At 8:00am we met at school and Di and Mrs Mil-

ligan drove us to Dubbo. We picked Bryce up on the way. It took a long time to get there. 

We got to Dubbo and went to the park. At the park we had morning tea and went on the flying fox. After the park we went to 

knock down the pins at Dubbo Ten Pin Bowls. Pat is now the ten pin bowling champion! We all enjoyed the bowling.  

We had pizza and soft drink for lunch at Dubbo Ten Pin Bowls. After lunch we went to the Old Dubbo Gaol and got locked up 

in the stocks. We had a self-guided tour through the gaol and got to see the cells, an old well and went up the watch tower.  

To finish our day out in Dubbo, we all went shopping at Orana Mall. We got to go to Yoghurtland, EB Games, Reject Shop, 

Body Shop, and Big W. It was so much fun and a great way to celebrate a great year. 

 

By Room 1 and 2 

  

  

 

 

 



  

              

         

              

  

Science/Learning Support 

I can’t believe this is the final newsletter for the year and what a busy and productive year it’s been.  

The last couple of weeks of 

this term have been as busy as 

ever. Stage 4 have been com-

pleting their dragsters, ready 

for a race next week! The 3D 

printer has been running hot 

printing off prototypes and the 

final designs, thanks to Ms 

Booth for her support with 

this project. 

 

Stage 5 have been learning about Electricity and circuits, hopefully some of this knowledge will come 

in handy as Christmas lights are going up and you’re trying to work out why every second light is not working! Stage 6 are 

well into their HSC courses and have handed in their first HSC assessment tasks. We also wish our Year 12 students well as 

they receive their results and start to make further decisions to what they do next.  The MC classes have had an exciting time of 

late with their Dubbo excursion last week. I would also like to congratulate Ethan Light on his selection in the Western Region 

IM basketball team, all those hours of training in the gym with Mrs Hamblin have certainly paid off and we look forward to 

watching you progress further when you go to State next year.  

Apart from delivering the curriculum throughout students have been exposed to a number of additional learning experiences, 

including the Science and Engineering Challenge, Stemshare dragster challenge, HSC kickstart workshops, Steam extension 

classes, the Science week excursion to Sydney along with a number of in school Science week activities, plus the Support Unit 

has participated in a number of life skills excursions including work experience, cooking and food preparation workshops, din-

ing out and their recent Dubbo goal and bowling excursion. All available to our students to broaden their educational horizons 

and experiences.  

I would like to thank Mr Joel White for running the Steam Class, our more gifted students have certainly enjoyed the challeng-

es which you put before them. Thanks also must go to our out of faculty teachers, Mrs Trish Orchard, Miss Natalie Bulmer and 

Miss Alex Boyden who have taught science classes this year. It’s not easy teaching out of your faculty area, but you have all 

done a great job. Thank you to Miss Alison Strong who has co-ordinated the Stage 4 Science, to support our out of faculty 

teachers to deliver the curriculum.   

Within the faculty we have had some staffing changes, at the end of Term One, we farewelled Mrs Anne Lupton. Anne left 

some very big shoes to be filled in her role as the Learning and Support Teacher, Mr Mick Walsh moved into this position and 

has done an excellent job for our students.  We also welcomed Mrs Cora Milligan into the Support Unit to fill Mr Walsh’s posi-

tion. She too has done a wonderful job with our MC students. The work of both Mr Walsh and Mrs Milligan, ably backed up 

by the always supportive Mrs Tammy Hamblin, has allowed the students to have a seamless transition and minimal disruption 

through these staffing changes. This is a credit to these staff members and I thank them for their dedication and professional-

ism.   

As the year draws to a close, we will also sadly be saying goodbye to Miss Alison Strong as she takes her incentive transfer to 

Canobolas High School. Alison has worked tirelessly and enthusiastically sharing all things Scientific to both staff and stu-

dents. She sets high expectations and always pushes students to be the best they can be. Alison’s big smile and bubbly person-

ality will be very much missed by us all, but we wish her well in her new adventures. Next year we will welcome Miss Rachael 

Gillespie to the faculty, which will allow us to continue with a full complement of staff.   

Finally, I’d like to take this opportunity to wish the Nyngan High School community a wonderful Christmas and New Year and 

I’ll look forward to working with you all next year! 

Mrs E Partridge 

Head Teacher Science/Special Ed   



  

              

         

              

  

Maths /CAPA News  

Congratulations to Pat Bourke and Dave Buchanan who solved last fortnight’s problem; the answer was 88. 

At the end of Week 6 Amber, Ashleigh, Dakota, Kahlie, Kailee and Whitney attended School Spectacular 2018, The Greatest, 

in Sydney. The days were very long and this experience is not for the faint hearted; our girls’ behaviour, attitude and stamina 

were second to none. A massive thank you to Veneta Dutton for giving up her precious time to transport and support the girls 

24/7, your commitment and dedication were appreciated. 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

    Aboriginal Ensemble rehearsing at Tempe  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    Aboriginal Ensemble rehearsing at Tempe 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      at Qudos Arena 



  

              

         

              

  

Following is a puzzle for you to do over the holidays. I have done this activity with 4V and 4E and both classes found it excep-

tionally engaging. 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hint: there are four different answers… 

A big thank you to the Maths/CAPA staff: Miss Hughan, Mr Lennon, Miss Horne, Mr Matheson, Mr White, Miss Stafford and 

Mrs Milligan. I appreciate the hard work you do to help the students of Nyngan High School and it is an absolute pleasure 

working with you.  

Finally, thank you to the students of Nyngan High School. I love coming to work every day and working with you. It is excit-

ing to work with such genuine and honest people who always give their best effort. Make sure you have a great summer holi-

day and I will see you back in 2019, no doubt taller than what you are now! 

 

Tanya Buchanan 

Head Teacher Mathematics/CAPA 

 

Music  

The last couple of weeks has seen students in Stage 4 tying up the term with exploration of a variety of aerophones. Aero-

phones are any woodwind or brass instrument and playing these can require some expert breathing techniques. Students have 

taken on the challenge to test their lung capacity and learn about the varied mouth shapes used in order to produce a sound.  

Latrell Weldon (Dizie Gilespy) demonstrated he had the perfect cheeks to play the trumpet and Chyshanna Johnson tried hard 

to retrieve and utilise the skills she had learnt on flute previously. Jack Meldrum showed he was eager to achieve a pleasant 

sound out of the Saxophone finding it hard to put down and Tyson Deebank was brought to his knees, discovering a passion for 

brass instruments.  

In 4E we have been having some fun trying to master guitar riffs from a range of music styles, using string instruments such as 

the ukulele and guitar.  Jack Buchanan, Jesse Gonzalez and Shannon Bourke (the 3 amigos) demonstrated their skills for the 

class playing as solo performers and as a trio. I am looking forward to seeing what next year brings from the upcoming musi-

cians of Nyngan High School. 

 

N Horne  

Music Teacher  



  

              

         

              

  

  

  

 

 

 



  

              

         

              

  

  

  

 

 

 



  

              

         

              

  

  

  

 

 

 



  

              

         

              

  

TAS News  

What a packed year is has been! So many events and so many learning opportunities for our students. A huge thank you to my 

awesome staff: Tiarna, Trish, Justin, Cath and Tristan. They are wonderful to work with.  A big shout out to Keiro who works 

tirelessly each day to assist both staff and students. His caring nature makes him irreplaceable. 

Over the year it has been a pleasure to watch the students grow and increase both their confidence and ability to have a go at 

every opportunity that comes their way.  Our faculty has enjoyed their teaching and look forward to returning in 2019. I would 

like to finish my report by thanking the wonderful community. As careers advisor I have enjoyed a fantastic relationship with 

our local businesses. I would like to pay particular thanks to Stacey and Michelle from Nyngan TAFE and Ali Jenkins from the 

Bogan Shire, and Kylie and Leigh from Tritton Mines. 

I believe sincerely that I have the best job at Nyngan High School. May the festive season  bring you happiness, good health 

and a restful break. See you all in 2019.  

 

N Walsh 

Head Teacher 

TAS/PDHPE/Careers 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Presentation Night - Thank you  

A huge thank you to my awesome team: Bev Bush, Joel White, Nena Horne, Elvina Hughan, Keiro, Trish Orchard, Trist Dal 

Forno and Tiarna Stafford. They are simply the best to work with.  

A BIG thank you to Leonie and Tim Ryan at Innovations, your great work is appreciated and we wish you all the very best in 

your new adventure. 

Sincerely  

N Walsh  

 

 



  

              

         

              

  

 Images from Presentation Night  - 2018  

  

 

 

 



  

              

         

              

  

  

  

 

 

 



  

              

         

              

  

  

  

 

 

 


